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To:       Mayor Olson, City Council Staff 
From:  Ryan Lind, Fire Chief 
Date:   August 19, 2020 
RE:       Out of State Travel for Training 
 
 
 
Santaquin Fire and EMS has been selected to send four (4) members of our agency to an all-expense-
paid training in Soccoro New Mexico, at New Mexico Tech. 
 
This course is an Incident Response to Terrorist Bombing held at the Energetic Materials Research 
and Testing Center. 
 
This course in funded 100 % by the United States Fire Administration, and FEMA. 
 
Santaquin Fire and EMS will be responsible for the upfront cost of the Per Diem, and will then be 
reimbursed by the program.  The flights, lodging and rental car are booked directly through the 
program, so there is no cost to our department. 
 
The four members that I would like to send to this course are: Amber Cummings, Nick Cummings, 
Shelbi Shepherd, and Lyndsay Garbett.   Each of these members will represent a wide range of skill 
and knowledge.  This course will provide some great fundamental training concepts that each of 
these four members can then bring back to the organization and share with the department. 
 
Having been to this course several years ago, I highly recommend the program, and know that it has 
great value for our department staff. 
 
I am seeking permission for these four members to attend this program. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions 


